
 
 

North Sound BHO Contract Memorandum 2016-017 
 

Date: October 21, 2016 
 

To: Tom Sebastian, Compass Health and Compass Whatcom 
 Donna Konicki, Bridgeways 
 Michael Watson, Lake Whatcom RTC 
 Will Rice, Catholic Community Services Northwest 
 Claudia D’Allegri, Sea Mar 
 Cammy Hart-Anderson, Snohomish County MH/CD/Vets Division Manager 
 Phil Smith, Volunteers of America 
 Randy Polidan, Interfaith 
 Sue Closser, Sunrise Services 
 Robert Sullivan, Pioneer Human Services 
 Beratta Gomillion, Center for Human Services 
 Corky Hundahl, Phoenix Recovery Services 
 Julie Lord, Pioneer Human Services 
 Linda Grant, Evergreen Recovery Services 
 Marli Bricker, Therapeutic Health Services 
 

From:  Joe Valentine, Executive Director 
 

Subject:  Crisis Module 
 

Greetings BHAs: 
 

The crisis module has been revised and approved by the Quality Management Oversight Committee (QMOC).  The 
revised module is available on Relias for providers.  The expectation is that all providers in the North Sound BHO 
include this module in training new clinicians or those who have not yet done this module in their programs. 
 

Please ensure all appropriate staff is notified of this module. 
 

Full implementation of this module should occur no later than 60 days after this memo. 
 

Sincerely, 
 

Sandy Whitcutt 
Crisis Services Manager 
 

cc:  Cindy Ferraro, Bridgeways 
Becky Olson-Hernandez, Compass Health 
Kay Burbidge, Lake Whatcom RTC 
Pat Morris, Volunteers of America 
Katherine Scott, Sea Mar 
Richard Sprague, Interfaith 
Danae Bergman, Center for Human Services 
Jackie Henderson, Island County Coordinator 
Barbara LaBrash, San Juan County Coordinator 
Rebecca Clark, Mental Health Program Coordinator Skagit County 
Anji Jorstad, Snohomish County Coordinator 
Anne Deacon, Whatcom County Coordinator 
Marsh Kellegrew, Evergreen Recovery Services 
Robert Sullivan, Pioneer Human Services 
Contract File 


